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Schedule: Future Meetings, Service Projects, and Special Events 

Date: 2018 What’s Happening 

Tuesday, October 23 12:00 pm: Jan - Rotary Youth Exchange Student, Germany 

Tuesday, October 30 • 12:00 pm: Alicia Edwards - Healthy Kids - Healthy Communities 

• 1:15 pm: Club Board Meeting [Sunset Room] 

Tuesday, November 6 12:00 pm: Kate Watson - The Rotary Foundation 

Tuesday, November 13 12:00 pm: Susan McFeaters - Sexual Assault Support Services 

Tuesday, November 20 12:00 pm: Chris Saxton & Terry Humble - Early Mining Techniques 

Tuesday, November 27 12:00 pm: Club Assembly 

Meeting Notes  

Past President Peter Falley rang the bell at 12:14 pm after we had socialized for a few minutes.  

Tom Bates led the Pledge of Allegiance, Sunny Kellerman gave the Invocation, and Kathy Eaton led 

the Four-Way Test. 

Check out our Website 

www.silvercityrotary.org 

Visit & Like us on Facebook 

http://www.silvercityrotary.org/
https://www.facebook.com/silvercityrotary.org


 

September 9, 2014 

Visiting Rotarian 

Merritt Helfferich (right) from the Fairbanks, Alaska, Rotary Club, with 

member Linda Telaak 

 

Guests 

Speaker Scott Terry, President of the Chamber of 

Commerce 

 

Jan, our exchange student from Germany,   

with member Kathy Eaton  

 

Rotary Announcements 

Peter Falley made these announcements: 

• There will be no board meeting today; the next board meeting will be October 30th.  

• On October 24, Pints for Polio will be held at Little Toad Creek 4-6 pm. They will donate 10% of all 

beer sales for the day to the Rotary Foundation. We will not have a speaker, but there will be 

brochures with information. We may be involved with the Trivia Night. 

• The Rotary Bi District conference will be November 9 and 10 in El Paso. 

• The Estate Sale Saturday raised $1785.75, with a big thanks to everyone who helped:  

Rosie & Max Higgs, Sunny Kellerman and Harry, Kate Watson, William Knuttinen and Desiree,  

Peter Herzberg and Tina, Maggie Veeder, and Suzanne Kavanagh, with a special thanks to Kathy 

Eaton!  

http://rotaryeclubone.org/


 

September 9, 2014 

• We made $720.00 from Fairgate; some of the money will go to the Rotaract Club, as they helped 

out.  

• The India Polio Trip email was sent out.  

• We received a Post Card, a Thank you for the books from Sofia White and Bella White from Cliff 

Elementary.   

• Rotary International will be in Hamburg Germany in June; Peter Falley is interested in attending 

but does not want to attend alone. If anyone is interested in going, please let Peter know, as the 

early registration is nearing.   

Sunny Kellerman was looking for someone to hold space for the books for kindergartners while she is 

gone for 2 weeks. Peter Falley volunteered, and Nick Seibel volunteered the newspaper office.    

Special Presentation 

Jan, our exchange student from Germany, gave his weekly update. He is on Fall break and still has 

football practice. His football team lost their JV game on Thursday and their Varsity game on Friday. 

He went shopping with Francis Reyes in Las Cruces, where he bought long underwear to help him to 

survive football practice.  

Brags and/or Happy Dollars 

Peter Falley is happy his house is shaping up a bit due to the big sale.  

Sunny Kellerman celebrated her 2nd Anniversary with Harry with a weekend trip to Durango, 

Colorado, having a magical weekend.   

Kate Watson has a 5-star horoscope today which actually answers a question.   

Kathy Eaton is happy because the yard sale is over!   

Merritt Helfferich is happy because it’s warmer in Fairbanks than it is here today.   

Program 

Scott Terry, our speaker, is President of the Chamber of Commerce. 

Their primary function is to give out information about anything and everything!   

Current restaurant Adobe Springs will be moving downtown to the old Yada 

Yada yarn building. A new restaurant will be coming downtown next year. 

Affordable Senior Housing for 62+ apartment complex is currently being built on 

the site of the old hospital.  

Chamber board voted to endorse 3 questions on the ballot. The road and 

building bonds are being endorsed and Bond D which is Higher Education. 

These 3 bonds will not raise taxes.     

Scott asked the club if they had any questions. He has been talking to several people about opening 

new businesses and shared some of the questions asked and the information they provide. Wendy's 

will be remodeling. Wal-Mart will be redoing the roof and replacing lighting. A new steak house will 

be open next to Q's.  



 

September 9, 2014 

The Chamber of Commerce provides a weekly newsletter on Fridays that goes to about 1100 email 

addresses. They have created a new Grant County map which should be printed by the end of the 

week. There will be an interactive map online.    

Raffle 

The raffle was postponed a week. 

Attendance  

We had 15 of 30 active members in attendance, or 50%. 

Gallery  

 

 

 

 

Mark Richard (far left), Maggie Veeder, Kate Watson (center rear), Wendy Spurgeon 


